
OUR LAST MEETING
Firstly on behalf of the club we would like to say thank you to Big Bob for a 
wonderful job as compere as both John B and Bob W were away.
Also we welcome Mark Winter as the resident drummer with Breakthru' as 
Eddie has several other projects on the go.
Thanks also to Eric Pole (The Silver Shadows) who stood in as Bass player.

THE PLAYERS
Just a brief round up of several players compiled during the night by Jean.
After the bands usual warm up with a range of tunes and songs, I (Steve J) 
was the first one up with A Place in the Sun and Theme For Young Lovers.
Gordon Smith (all the way from Norwich) sang Move It and I Could Easily Fall
Ken Emerson treated us to some Gipsy jazz and The Benny Hill Theme
Stuart ??? – (Playing on a Burns Bison) The Boys, FBI, The Savage
John Cade - Love changes everything, Something in the way she moves
Mike Norris (sang), Terry Bryant (lead) We Say Yeah, Please Don't Tease 
Brian Milner-Smyth (bass) The Young Ones, Be Bop A Lu La
Gareth Morgan- Kon Tiki

As always this is only a small selection of the players, tunes and songs from 
the night.

PHOTOS FROM THE NIGHT

Stuart with his Burns Bison  - Mike and Terry



CH’TISHADS 2014 DATE ANNOUNCED
Our twinned club Shadowmaniacs France have recently announced the date 
for the Ch’tishads 2014 event to be held on Saturday 11th October 2014.
This year the venue has been moved to the village of Sailly-sur-la Lys, which 
is close by to Fleurbaix, where it has previously been held.
For those interested in participating in this great international experience 
please contact Bob Withrington.

LOCAL NEWS
Here in Surrey we are suffering from a lot of flooding which at the least is 
causing us traffic problems in getting to gigs/shows, at the worst it is the 
flooding out of some venues (one club I know of has had to relocate), some of
our club members are also suffering due to this weather, however it was nice 
to hear that we are keeping in touch with them and they have had offers of 
assistance from friends. As spring approaches I am hoping that the weather 
will improove and the sun will come out tomorrow (cue Annie).

Our club's venue here at The Hersham Sports and Social Club, is also home 
to The Surrey Blues Club held on the First Friday of each month. Colin has 
toured the country picking out choice acts for us and I have attached some 
information of these and the upcoming Pipeline 2014 event on the next page.

FOR SALE
I recently bought another guitar and I have been
told that I need to make room for it, So I have a
couple of spare guitars for sale.
Ideal for beginners or as a spare.

Rockwood by Hohner Strat style copy
Black with white pickguard
Three single pickups, 5 way switch

Ibanez style electric guitar
Black painted body and neck
New tuning heads
HSS style pickups, 5 way switch

Both have new D'Addario 10 gauge strings

   Open to all reasonable offers Steve J




